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Service Category Current Plan

Dining

Outside guests are allowed to dine in the Azalea Room and the Owl 

Hill Bistro. The Garden Room continues to be a “resident-only” 

space for dining.  Visitors should wear masks until seated at a table. 

Each table may include up to four people. Please do not move tables. 

Dogwood Cafe remains closed to residents and guests. Limited 

catering options are available.

Life Enrichment/             

Wellness 

Activities

The Pool and Fitness Center continue to operate as previously noted 

for residents and team members. Both remain closed to guests. All 

indoor activities limited to posted number allowed for room size.  

Check the monthly calendar and WLH for activities. 

This document provides an overview of the reopening plan for Landis Homes Residential 

Living. Changes to this document from the July 14 version are in bold.

In order to best guide those living in Residential Living areas of Landis Homes, a group of 

team members continues to meet to discuss how to understand and adapt to the changes 

related to COVID-19 in our surrounding community. Throughout the pandemic, we have 

looked to the county positivity rate to frame decisions. Using this metric has helped 

determine potential risk to residents. We are also considering the high vaccination rate 

among residents in RL. Because of this important factor, we plan to continue offering 

opportunities for residents to choose activities that are meaningful and life giving both 

here at Landis Homes and also in the community. We welcome each of you to make 

decisions on if you will participate with consideration for your personal safety and 

comfort level. We continue to ask that all residents, visitors and team members wear a 

face covering when indoors regardless of vaccination status. The team will continue to 

meet and keep a watchful eye on COVID-19. If we would have an outbreak or begin to see 

resident to resident transmission, we will re-evaluate things such as visitation, activities 

and so forth. At this time, we are not seeing any such spread among the residents in 

Residential Living. For this we are grateful.



Service Category Current Plan

Pastoral

Pastors on site for visits and to deliver broadcasted messages. 

Residents may attend chapel services. Capacity will be posted. 

Spiritual programming will continue to be broadcast from WB Chapel 

via WLH. No funerals. Resident led worship, Bible study, Christian 

education and support groups continue with number of participants 

not to exceed room capacity.

Visitation

Visitation in resident accommodations, including overnight, at 

resident discretion. Guests may be in common areas unless otherwise 

noted. Visitors to conduct self-screening and follow CDC guidelines, 

including wearing a face covering. Reservations for guest rooms  

continue as previously noted.

Visitor Screening
All visitors screened at self-screening stations in Crossings or 

Residential Living entrance, even if they have been vaccinated or have 

had COVID-19. Name badge obtained and worn.


